
CITY OF PORTSMOUTH

Department of Public Works

RFP #07-15

Structural Evaluation of Public Garage

Addendum #1

August 4, 2014

This Addendum forms part of the original document marked: RFP #07-15 Structural
Evaluation of Public Garage.

The following questions have been asked and answered:

Q: Where can I find as-built drawings of the garage?

A: https://www.dropbox.com/sh/iklgtcmnndqg8kb/AABlmLbfV8P7UH8Ts8jH2irma

Q: Will the City want information on the garage meeting ADA and safety standards?

A:  Yes.  If you find shortcomings in safety or ADA compliance, include them in your report.

Q: Should the consultant evaluate plumbing and electrical systems in the garage?

A: Yes.

Q: Will the City want an evaluation of operational issues?

A: Yes, if a noted operational practice is having impacts on the structural soundness of the
facility.

Q: Have there been any environmental hazards assessments done on the garage?

A:  No.

Q: What tests have been previously done to the garage structural elements?

A: There was a 2009 study done on Chloride level in the concrete.  It can be found attached.

www.dropbox.com/sh/iklgtcmnndqg8kb/AABlmLbfV8P7UH8Ts8jH2irma


Q: Are there other studies that have been done on structural issues in the garage?

A: Yes, and they can be found attached.

All else remains unchanged from original RFP document.

Please acknowledge this addendum within your proposal, failure to do so may subject a bidder to
disqualification.

END OF ADDENDUM #1
















































































